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HARMONY

Presidents note

My Dear Fellow Rotarians,

Although Co-Vid-19 has compelled us to stay back home and refrain from meeting 
physically, we have proved that such restraint cannot dampen our spirits from coming 
together, virtually. As “People of Action” we have demonstrated that we have not only 
come together to meet, but also to serve the community above ourselves, living upto the 
motto of Rotary, service above self. With your co-operation we have been able to hold 
meaningful speaker meetings, entertainment programs and also been able to raise funds 
and support relief activities. 

Thank you for your support. Stay safe and take care.

- Rtn. Sanjay Krishna

In these challenging times, the club members and friends of Rotary, stepped out to the 
plate to contribute to the local Corona Warriors via CIFOS (Citizens for Sustainability) - 
Sanjaynagar - where a cheque for Rs.1,00500 was given to support common kitchen for all 
teams working in the RMV area during COVID relief. 

Contributions of about Rs.25,000  also helped support local hospitals, designated to take 
care of COVID patients, with PPE (Personal Protective Equipment) kits. 

Contribution for COVID-19 1st March, 2020



3rd April, 2020

Held a joint virtual meeting with 22 other clubs, with speaker Rtn. Ravi Valdlamani, RI-DN, 
addressing the audience on Rotary Beyond Co-VID, engaging members and the 
community. The talk gave a positive perspective on the future of Rotary and Rotaract 
clubs, becoming global citizens and the advent of hybrid/e-clubs going forward. He urged 
that we must find more creative solutions to complex problems. The talk was well 
attended with around 300 Rotarians logged in. 

Rotary Beyond Co-VID

E-Tambola 5th April, 2020

For the first time, our club along with three 
other clubs, organised an E-Tambola, for 
Rotarians, Rotaractors and their families. 
This was headed by our District Governor 
Rtn. Sameer Hariani, calling out the 
numbers of the game. 

Due to its popularity it was held once again 
on the 25th of April on a much larger scale. 



On the 10th of April, club members attended a virtual 
Panel discussion on the Impact of COVID on Economy 
where our IPP Rtn. Rajaram moderated the panel 
discussion covering the topics of Economy, Capital 
markets, Fund management, Financial Planning, Tax 
and Audit. The views presented by three experts was 
apt to assuage the fears and thoughts of many a 
people. 

We initiated our first joint meeting with Rotary Bangalore Junction, for a session on 
Emotional Intelligence during Adversity - talk given by our Club Secretary Rtn. Shankar 
Subramanian. It was well attended and appreciated. 

 Impact of COVID on Economy 10th April, 2020

Emotional intelligence during adversity 17th April, 2020



Co-VID relief work 29st, April, 2020

With the help of our in club Corona relief volunteers - Rtns. Rajaram and Shankar, in 
association with Rotary 3190 , the BBMP and residents of the RMV area, we mobilised 
Covid relief rations to be distributed in the containment zone of Geddahallai, Sanjaynagar 
(Ward 18-19). We are grateful for all the volunteers from the club who were there on the 
ground and gave their time and effort in making this possible.  

How Rotary & Rotaract can make a
Positive Contribution to Society

21st April, 2020

On the 21st of April, we co-hosted a joint meeting with 6 other Rotary and Rotaract clubs, 
headed by Rotary Bangalore Kalyan on the topic of How Rotary and Rotaract can make a 
Positive contribution to society by Rtn. Ramkumarr Seshu. It was an engrossing, 
encouraging and engaging talk and interactive with a Q&A session. A lot of view points 
shared about the importance of Rotaractors, validated the experiments and actions taken 
by our club. 



SERVICE ABOVE SELF

CoVid -19 has been a completely different experience in our Rotary World too, 
but it is so nice to see our club adapt to this unexpected situation and continue 
its mission of selfless service and building relationships. This month has seen a fan-
tastic blend of Rotaract and Rotary and I feel this will help Rotary achieve the larger 
objective of making the world a better place. 
I am sure we will do much more good work in the coming days, and friends let us not 
let our spirit down and let us move ahead with our mission.

- Rtn. Rajesh Kunder
Bulletin Editor

From the Editors Desk

Birthdays & Anniversaries in April

• 6th April - Rtn. Mohan Gopalakrishna’s Birthday
• 14th April - Rtn. Anzar & Joie’s Wedding Anniversary 
• 24th April - Rtn. Kirti Mehta’s Birthday
• 29th April - Rtn. Chhaya Navandar’s Anniversary &
		     Rtn. Mohan & Sri Latha Rao’s Wedding Anniversary

FACTS ABOUT ROTARY

On February 23, 1905, Paul Harris, Gustavus Loehr, Silvester Schiele and Hiram 
Shorey gathered at Loehr’s office in Room 711 of the Unity Building in downtown 
Chicago. This was the first Rotary Club meeting. They decided to call the new club 
“Rotary” after the practice of rotating meeting locations.


